Greetings everyone! Hope everyone is staying out of the heat -if you're one to be plagued with it as we are here in Illinois!
My sincerest apologies for my tardiness regarding our slate of nominees. Nominations closed earlier this month. No others stepped forward for any positions, nor have any objections been posed - so per our bylaws - which allows single slates - the following applies per our bylaws:
 ***********************************************
ARTICLE VI     CLUB YEAR, VOTING, NOMINATIONS, ELECTIONS
SECTION 4. Nominations
g) Once nominees are published in the club newsletter the membership will have ten (10) days to object or challenge those nominated.   (they were published in the newsletter as well as posted on the chat list and a Constant Contact email was sent out)
i) If no valid additional nominations by written petition are received by the Nominating Committee Chair at their regular address on or before fifty (50) days prior to the date of the next Annual Meeting, the Nominating Committee’s single slate shall be declared to be elected, and no balloting will be required.
***********************************************************
Since no objections have been received at any time during this process within the time frame given -(and since the multiple announcement of nominees) -  the following will take/ resume their positions for the term beginning in October 2018:
President  Barbara Cooley
Treasurer Susan Ewart
Elections for Regional Vice-Presidents:
North Eastern, Lena Ralston and Lorraine Moule
Mid-Atlantic, Rose Bible and Shannon Seeger
South Eastern -- Remains vacant
Canada. -- Remains vacant
Congratulations to Barb for her new position and welcome back to those returning!!
Terri Vest
AWSA President
